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Dear staff, parents and carers and neighbours, 

We are continuing to manage known in-ground bonded asbestos at Moss Vale Public School 
site as we notified you on 25 November 2024.  

Following a site visit by an independent hygienist on 27 November, proactive weekly 
assessments will continue for the remainder of Term 4. 

A site-specific asbestos management plan has been created that outlines areas where in-
ground materials were found. 

The map below shows the areas where asbestos has been found.  

Areas 1, 2, 4 and 5 have all had removal work completed and following the hygienist’s advice, 
they have reopened. 

Summer holiday works 

The hygienist advised that further asbestos removal and 
remediation work is required in area 3 (outside Building 
A). 

During the upcoming Summer School Holidays, which 
may include from the end of the school day on Friday 20 
December 2024 up to the first day of Term 1 Friday 31 
January 2025, we will be undertaking a range of works. 

This work will require the use of heavy machinery such as 
excavators and trucks with increased vehicle movements 
around and on the school site. 

The area will remain cordoned off with temporary fencing until this work is completed 
and the independent hygienist provides a clearance certificate. 

For more information on how construction impacts will be managed, please scan the 
QR code or visit the School Infrastructure website: Managing construction impacts in 
your community. 

All work will be done in accordance with work health and safety laws and the NSW 
Department of Education’s Asbestos Management Plan.  

Safety measures including air monitoring and workers wearing personal protective equipment 
will be in place while work is being done.  
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All work will be completed by licensed asbestos contractors and monitored by independent 
hygienists. 

The health, safety and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority.  

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 

 

 

 


